
   
                                                                                                 

August 25, 2022 

CONSTRUCTION NOTICE #9: York Street Park (Love Park) 

Background 

York Street Park (Love Park) will be a 2-acre park located at the southern foot of York Street and Queens 

Quay West in the southern Financial District and Harbourfront neighbourhood. Reclaimed as public 

space from its former use as the Gardiner’s York-Bay-Yonge eastbound off-ramp, the park will be the 

ultimate ode to connection, community, and nature. 

Updates 

Weekend Construction 

On Saturday, August 27, our contractor, Somerville Construction, will begin working on occasional 

Saturdays until the end of November. This weekend work will help to mitigate impacts and delays 

caused by labour disputes that occurred earlier this year and ongoing supply chain disruptions.    

  

As per the City of Toronto’s bylaw, construction work on Saturday will take place between the hours of 

9am-7pm. 

  

What to expect  

• Moderate noise is expected. 

• Construction vehicles will be active on-site. 

 

Timeline 

Due to ongoing supply chain issues and labour disputes that occurred earlier this year, the anticipated 

substantial completion of the project has been delayed to December 2022. To accommodate the 

necessary commissioning of the water feature, the park will be opened to the public in spring 2023. 

 

About York St. Park (Love Park) 

Construction of York Street Park (Love Park) began in July 2021 with substantial completion anticipated 

by year-end 2022. 

For more detail about York Street Park (Love Park), head to our project page. 

Ownership and operations: Site owned by City of Toronto and operated by Parks, Forestry, and 

Recreation on completion. 

 

QUESTIONS 

Please send your questions to info@waterfrontoronto.ca 

https://www.waterfrontoronto.ca/our-projects/love-park
mailto:info@waterfrontoronto.ca

